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Michael  

Arts-Kids & Arts -Teens Tenth Anniversary 

Imagine all the art projects that could be carried 

out in ten years. All the snacks, playground 
games, Talking Circles and dinners. Half a 

generation of youth in Whiterocks have grown 
up with Arts-Kids. It all began with the research 
and program design of social worker Pat Sanger 

combined with the vision and determination of 
Rev. Sue Duffield. Together, along with Emmy 

Cesspooch and other leaders, they planted our 
Arts-Kids and Arts-Teens programs.  

  
Dozens of facilitators, artists, classroom 
volunteers and cooks took part in the developing 

program, which has served many hundreds of 
young people over the years. Kids and teens have 

checked in (highs and lows), set intentions (have 
fun, be open and present, try something new), 

and responded to projects presented by an array 
of artists. From painting to collage to yoga to 
hoop dancing, the artistsõ specialties have 

stimulated creativity and invited self-expression.   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

At the end of each session, the whole group (at 
least three generations) sits down together for a 

healthy meal, with to-go boxes for family 
members at home. Ten years of Arts-Kids and 

Arts-Teens have made an impact on the 
Whiterocks community. We celebrated last 
month with special artists, a family dinner and 

birthday cake, with new Arts-Kids Director 
òCowboy Tedó 

Hallisey and 
Facilitators SueAnn 

Cotonuts and Ginny 
Chimburas blowing 
out the candles.   

  
Thank you to 

everyone whoõs 

helped to make 
these wonderful 
programs possible! 

Who knows what 
the next ten years 

will bring?  
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Bishopõs Committee and the Business Committee Pentecost in Park City   

supply, and few people seem to care about 
developing it. The church has come to depend 
on professional ministers òdoing the work,ó 
often overlooking the potential of its Spirit-
filled members. Every Pentecost raises the 
possibility of rebirth and renewal, and this year 
was special for St. Elizabethõs.   
  
For the past ten years weõve been developing a 
companion relationship with St. Lukeõs 
Episcopal Church in Park City. Every 

December their members have come to 
Whiterocks to help us decorate for Christmas. 
Weõve traveled to Park City as well, and 
recently St. Lukeõs made a generous donation 
to complete the fencing around our church 
yard.  

Along the way there have been challenges in 
getting to know one another. Connecting with 
people from other races and cultures can be 
awkward for all involved, and the painful 
history of the òsettlementó of the West still has 
an impact. Given all of that I asked my 
colleague and friend Charles Robinson from St. 
Lukeõs, òWhy do you stay committed to this 
relationship?ó  
  

Charlesõ insightful answer came from his heart: 

òOur people may lose touch with how 
comfortable and privileged they really are. Itõs 
a spiritual necessity for them to break out of 
this.ó St. Elizabethõs congregation was touched 
by the authenticity of his response, and more 
than twenty of us travelled to Park City for 
Pentecost. There was a large turnout from St. 
Lukeõs as well, and half a dozen people who 
heard about the event came from Vernal and 
Salt Lake City.   

Continuedé 


